

CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR SESSION

DECEMBER 12, 2016
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. James N. Sweeney, Chairman; Mr. Jamie D. Wayne, Vice-Chairman; Mr. Eric G. Dusa, Secretary;              Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch; Dr. Wayne Chapman;            Mr. Darin M. Coleman; Mr. Wesley R. Miles; Mr. Chad L. Vick; and Mr. William B. Watson 
PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Price, Haile, Hamilton, Hoffman, Hough, Rogers, Sowell, Stubbs, Wallace, and Brown 
MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link

VISITORS:
Area Citizens 

  I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Sweeney at 5:00 p.m. at Petersburg Primary School.
 II.   
Agenda Approval:  Mr. Vick moved, seconded by Mr. Coleman and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda as presented.

III.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mrs. Burch and second by Mr. Vick, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Vick and second by Mrs. Burch.
IV.
Pledge of Allegiance:  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Petersburg Primary student Ty’Mar Mobley.  
 V.
Reception of Visitors:  Chairman Sweeney welcomed visitors, media, Sheriff’s Department representative, TOY Tracy Hatcher, parents, students, teachers, principals, and administrative staff.           
VI.
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Vick moved, seconded by Mr. Dusa and carried unanimously, to approve minutes of the November 14, 2016 board meeting.

VII.
Special Recognitions:  Directors Haile and Folsom presented certificates to ten high school students who assisted at the polls during the recent election.  Director Hoffman presented certificates to the following winners of the Superintendent’s Art Awards:  Primary – Abby Tamburrino, Plainview; Elementary – Josefina Gomez, Pageland Elementary; Middle School – Taylor McGuinn, Long Middle; and High School – Jose Palacious, Central High.  ELA Coordinator Stubbs presented certificates to the Distinguished Reading Teachers from each school.  The following finalists represented CCSD at the Pee Dee IRA fall meeting:  Marcia Bullis, Cheraw Intermediate; Karen Robeson, Cheraw Primary; LaTonya Gordan, Long Middle; Tiffany Besch, McBee Elementary; and Carolyn Pierce, Cheraw High School.  Mrs. Stubbs congratulated LaTonya Gordan who was selected as the Pee Dee International Reading Teacher of the Year.  


Chairman Sweeney presented board member Wayne Chapman a certificate and pin from SCSBA for reaching Level Two in its Boardmanship Institute.  On behalf of the board,          Mr. Sweeney also presented outgoing board member William Watson an award in appreciation for his years of outstanding service as a school board member.  He is currently completing a four year term and has also served previously for a number of years.
VIII.
Board Comments:  Board member Wayne recognized the following McBee Elementary accomplishments:  1) Jr. Beta was recently named a “School of Distinction” for 2016-17; 2) Student Council, led by sponsor Jon Starling, recently had a successful mock presidential election, where all students registered to vote, presented their voter registration card, voted for a candidate of their choice, and received an 
“I voted” sticker; 3) MES students placed in the Hospice Christmas card contest as follows:  3-5 grade 1st place winner-Jazzmyn Blue, 6-8 grade 1st place winner Paris Washington, and 2nd place winner Shenzi Scott; and Mrs. Cutler’s 2nd grade class reached 100% participation in the “Read Your Way to the Big Game” contest.  Mr. Miles congratulated Pageland Elementary for having 100% student participation in the “Read for the Game” event, a Clemson/Carolina faculty basketball game.  Mr. Dusa announced the following Long Middle accomplishments:  1) hosted a school-wide Career Day where students in 6th and 7th grades heard an inspiring speech by Jefferson Elementary principal Omoro King and 8th graders visited guest speakers and met with local business leaders; 2) cheerleaders earned first place in three recent competitions; 3) students brought a total of 1165 items for the Carolina vs. Clemson Food Drive, and the food was donated to the McArn Food Bank; also supplied food baskets for 15 families for Thanksgiving; 4) Beta Club, Student Government, and PTO are working on a joint beautification project for the front of the school along with the Ag class at Cheraw High; 5) hosted first Arts in Basic Curriculum Steering Committee meeting to introduce our grant proposal and plans for increasing fine arts opportunities; and 6) winter band concert will be December 15th at 6:30 pm.  Dr. Chapman congratulated Cheraw Primary teacher Nina Quick who received a $280 Donors Choose award to purchase math manipulatives for her classroom.           Mr. Watson recognized Ruby Elementary teacher Ashli Adams who recently received an iPad from the High School Alumni Association to enhance instruction in her classroom. Mr. Watson also expressed appreciation to the four high school marching bands for their collaborative performance in the Chesterfield Christmas Parade.       
  IX.  
Teacher Forum Report:  District Teacher of the Year Tracy Hatcher reported that Option 2 of the proposed 2017-2018 school calendars, which received a majority vote from employees, is recommended for board approval by the Teacher Forum.  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman, seconded by Mr. Dusa and carried unanimously, the board approved Option 2 as the 2017-2018 school calendar.  Superintendent Goodwin reviewed challenges presented in the development of the calendar and expressed appreciation to the Teacher Forum calendar committee for their hard work.

X.
Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard presented the monthly financial review for November.  He reviewed the attached budget adjustment which was recently approved by the Superintendent.  Mr. Willard noted that auditors will present the audit report at the January 9 meeting.  
    XI.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Vick and second by Mr. Dusa, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A-D as recommended by Assistant Superintendent Anderson.      
  XII.  Curriculum Report:  Executive Director Folsom, in reviewing the curriculum report, noted that there are currently more than 30 administrators completing the Read 2 Succeed course, Reading and Writing in the Content Areas.  Two additional online courses will be offered to teachers beginning in January.  School spelling bee winners will advance to the District Spelling Bee January 19.  Mrs. Folsom reported a successful Fine Arts Festival recently held at McBee High and McBee Elementary Schools.
 XIII.  Superintendent’s Report:  Superintendent Goodwin presented a Data Review for 2015-2016.  He indicated that the state accountability system is required under the Education Accountability Act (EAA) and federal accountability reporting is required under the Every Student Succeeds Act (ESSA).  The Legislature has “paused” ratings for two years due to changes in assessments.  

Dr. Goodwin reviewed scores in SC Ready, SC Pass, End of Course, and WorkKeys.  He also presented information regarding dual credit enrollment, CATE completers, scholarship dollar offers, expulsions, adult education enrollment, and on time graduation rates.   
Board members received copies of Academic Bowl results and were informed that the banquet will be held January 12 at PLC at 5:30 pm.  Superintendent Goodwin indicated that schools will be closed December 19 – January 2 for winter break, with the District Office closed December 20 – January 2.  
 XIV.  Chairman’s Comments:  Mr. Sweeney noted that the January 9 board meeting will be held at Palmetto Learning Center beginning with an executive session at 5:00 p.m. followed by the open session at 5:30.  A board work session is tentatively scheduled January 23.
Chairman Sweeney announced that he will not be a candidate for board chairman during the January 9 election of officers and thanked the board and administration for their support during his tenure as chairman.

Mr. Sweeney thanked Petersburg Primary Principal Janice Kiser and her staff for hosting the meeting.
 XV.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mr. Vick and second by Mr. Watson, the board adjourned at 6:35 p.m.
XVI.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________

____________________________________        ______________________________________
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